
Over Norton annual parish Council meeting - Minutes 

The Over Norton annual parish Council meeting was held at the Over Norton Village 

Hall on  

Thursday 27th July 2024 at 7.30pm. 

 

The following persons were present: - 

  Cllr G Pashley, Chairman 

  Cllr S Llewellyn 

Cllr R Harris 

Cllr M Harrison 

 

Cllr Wilson- District Councillor 

 

Mrs K Llewellyn, Parish Clerk 

 
 
 
149/24 Agree minutes of the meeting held on 16th May 2024 – all agreed 
150/24 Public participation – Village Hall had a break in. resident had a window 
broken, another had a tyre slashed. It cost the village hall £650 boarding up the 
window, replacing the window and replacing the 2 fire extinguishers that were let 
off. 
Sarah wants to stand down from the work with the village hall, she will be staying 
until Christmas. An advert needs to be placed on Facebook for more help for the 
village hall.   
151/24 Apologies for absence - none 
152/24 Declarations of interest - none 
153/24 Matters arising from minutes, 16th May 2024 
List of queries for visit from the new highways engagement team on 20th August 
at 10am .  
 
Flowerpot on green completed, installed and planted. 
 
154/24 Planning  - no objections  
155/24 Solar speed signs -  awaiting funding 
156/24 New light -  awaiting feedback 
157/24 Finance  
 
Invoices D.Wilson £120 – grass cutting 
Thomas Fox- 540.72, £540.72 £540,72 
West Oxfordshire district dog waste bin 



 

 
 
158/24 Maintenance of Tree on the green – Tree surgeon reported the tree is 
still young and in good health. lower branches would benefit from being trimmed, 
159/24 Discuss promoting the councillor vacancy – put on Facebook 
160/24 Correspondence - none 
161/24 Any other business -  PC email address Cllr Llewellyn will help Glen 
Chair contacted Thomas fox as there lot of weeds, they said the conditions 
haven’t been right for weed killer. Once it is they will put it down. 
Discussed cutting a couple of areas, the chair has asked for a quote. 
 
Fountain account, money raised by villagers for it. Not anything to do with PC 
account. Cllr Pashley will discuss with the group and move the money to PC 
accounts (but as ring fenced money only to be spent on the fountain). 
 
Unity bank account- Cllr Pashley and Cllr Llewellyn need to contact to close the 
account. Clerk will look to see if there is a form. 
 
View point, all in good order other than the bench is rotting away,  
 
New houses sewerage/drainage problems, the new system pumps into the old 
system and it smells. Ask Highways engagement team regarding potential not 
sealed man hole covers. 

 
It was suggested we could add benches around the village. The bench by the 
village hall needs refurbishing. 
Clerk to Look into the cost of benches, to discuss at next meeting 
 



Cllr Wilson will see if the planning permission for the houses was granted 
 
 
 
  
162/24 Date of Next Meeting 26th September 7.30 

 


